
Activists in the National Graphical Association
began a campaign in the 1970s to have the
South African Typographical Association
expelled from the International Graphical
Federation until work in the South African
printing industry and membership of the 
appropriate trade union was not defined by
colour and race.

The pages below tell just some of the story
from the verbatim reports of the NGA’s
Biennial Delegate Meetings of 1982, 1984 and
1986.
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The National Graphical Association had merged with SLADE in March 1982 to
form NGA 82. In 1991 it merged with SOGAT to create the Graphical Paper and
Media Union. This then went into Amicus in 2004 as the GPM Sector. Amicus
merged with the TGWU in 2007 to form Unite.


